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Grant funds Boston Whaler to patrol Erie County shoreline

By Shawn Foucher, SanduskyRegister.com 

Erie County snagged a 32-foot patrol boat to go fishing in Lake Erie this summer -- fishing for troublemakers.

A grant from the Ohio Department of Homeland Security's Northern Border Initiative will provide the county with a $251,000 Boston Whaler to patrol Erie County's shoreline, starting in spring.

The patrols will be a collaborative effort involving deputies and officers from Erie County Sheriff's office and police in Sandusky, Huron and Kelleys Island, Erie County Sheriff Terry Lyons said.

"I think you would be astounded at the number of vessels that come across the border on any given day without being checked," Lyons said. "This is certainly a good resource we didn't have before. It's a good opportunity to collaborate with local agencies."

The Northern Border Initiative began in 2006 to bolster border security along Ohio's 158-mile border within Lake Erie. The program became a model for other border initiatives throughout the country, Lyons said.

Erie County is one of 58 local agencies along the shoreline participating in the Northern Border Initiative. Six federal and four state agencies collaborate in the program as well, said Erie County sheriff's Capt. Steve Westcott.

The county received funding for border-patrol programs in recent years, but efforts have been limited to land-based programs, like security checks at water facilities and critical infrastructure.

Along with the boat, Erie County will also receive grant money to pay for manpower, boat maintenance and fuel.

Ohio Homeland Security has about $680,000 available to help fund these types of patrols, though Erie County officials don't know how much they'll receive just yet. They're hoping for about $200,000 to pay the salaries of local officers who participate in the program, Lyons said.

Any officers involved in the patrols must work overtime hours and complete specialized training in marine patrols.

The new boat arrives in March. It is intended to expand local law enforcement's ability to conduct security operations on the lake.

Stretching all the way to the edge of U.S. waters in Lake Erie, the patrols would be used to catch drug shipments and human trafficking or stop potential terrorist attacks, Westcott said.

This isn't the first time local law enforcement has received a boat from Homeland Security. Kelleys Island police received a used 24-foot Boston Whaler last year for marine patrols.

But this new ride is far more suitable for Lake Erie's temperamental waters. It's also outfitted with navigation and communication equipment, Lyons said.

Erie County Commissioners will hold the title to the boat, but all the agencies involved will provide manpower for the patrols. A single patrol would be a five-hour shift with four officers on the boat, Westcott said.

As the grant's local administrator, the sheriff's office hopes to conduct patrols five days a week. That schedule could change, however, depending on the level of funding from Ohio Homeland Security.

